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At 7:00PM, the meeting commenced. Blake Petty led the invocation, and Ree Palmer led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Mahmood Abdellatif (Momo) informed the body about basic parliamentary procedure. He explained that parliamentary procedure exists to provide order. In parliamentary procedure, there are two types of motions: main and subsidiary. Main motions, such as “I move that”, are used to correctly introduce business. Subsidiary motions are used to change the motion that has been introduced. Mom mentioned five types of subsidiary motions: amend, refer to committee, limit debate, close debate, postpone temporarily.  One would amend a motion to modify what was originally motioned.  One would refer a motion to a committee when there is a lack of communication or confusion about an issue. For example, if SGA motioned to build a football stadium, one would refer the motion to a committee to research costs. The committee can be a standing committee or one the president creates for the issue. One would limit debate when the debate over a motion drags. When limiting debate, one can motion to limit the time of debate to each person or of each side. It is important to note that limiting debate requires a 2/3 vote of the body.  One can also move to close debate—which would also require a 2/3 vote. Lastly, one can motion to postpone temporarily if the debate over a motion is interfering with time set aside for more pressing issues. This requires only a majority vote. 
Dominic Miller presented Philanthropy Week by the Silver and Blue office. He explained that the main goal of the office was to open student’s eyes to what Berry does for students through donations and to connect alumni with students. He stated that Philanthropy week would take place from November 9th through the 13th. Each day during the week was created to make students aware of where scholarships, buildings, etc. come from. Dominic stated that almost everything at Berry is created through donors.  
Officer Reports:
Jessica Gross, Treasurer
Jessica informed the body that the Budget and Finance Committee had approved the reallocations for the following: $350 to Orgullo for Espuma, $375 to BSA for Black History Month, and $100 to Ultimate Frisbee for Gas/Tournament Travel. 
Jessica stated to the body that the final meeting for BFC for the semester would be on November 17th. 
Jessica informed the body that the SGA Account Balance is $3,434.98
	
Kassie Jones, Secretary
Kassie asked the body to review the minutes.  The minutes passed as typed. 
Kassie announced that Food for Finals would be on December 6th from 9 PM to 11 PM. She encouraged the body to bring cans to donate. She stated that clubs could sign up to volunteer during the event and receive SGA credit. 
Kassie informed the body of an SGA Credit for clubs. If organizations participated in Operation Christmas Child and donated two or more boxes, they could receive credit. Kassie informed the body that if they had any questions to please email her. 
Morgan Weigle and Phoebe Wilborn won the SGA Prize of the Week. 

Jessica Wolinsky, Vice President of Service
Jessica informed the body that on November 30th, the Monday after Thanksgiving, SGA will be hosting a blood drive from 11 AM to 4:30 PM. She announced that if anyone had any questions or would like to volunteer to email her at Jessica.wolinsky@vikings.berry.edu.
Jessica informed the body that she had mailed the support letters she wrote to colleges around the United States due to the recent shooting events. 
Jessica informed the body that this year she leads the Special Projects Committee and that if any students had any ideas or questions to please come talk to her after the meeting or email her. She stated that the committee had been looking at two different ideas. The first one being talked about is the revamping of Krannert Underground and the second is bike repair stations around campus, which would include air pumps, etc. Brittany Jones stated that the bike repair stations might hurt the student enterprise team that deals with bike repairs. Alex Moon answered that the only thing on the bike repair stations that would be most useful for students would be the air pump for tires. 

Matthew Murphy, Vice President of Administration 
Matthew introduced the new Sophomore Class President, Adrian Lopez. 
Matthew informed the body that he was in charge of the class bus discussion group. He stated that there would be a signup list in the back of the ballroom. He encouraged the body to sign up. 
Matthew reported that organizations can receive a membership credit by helping hang Christmas decorations in Kilpatrick Commons on Tuesday, November 17th from 11-12:30 and 4-5:30. One member may help for one shift to receive credit. 
Matthew gave his weekly weather report.  He announced that the high should be 72 degrees with a low of 56 degrees and 50% chance of rain. 
 
Ree Palmer, President
Ree reminded the body that there was only one SGA meeting left in the semester. She informed the body that on November 17th the MISP office would be speaking about MLK Day and Fraser Pearson from Aramark would be speaking about the Dining Hall. 
Ree informed the body that on December 1st there would be no SGA and that there would be Lessons and Carols in the chapel. She encouraged all students to attend. 
Ree asked the body for feedback on class registration. She stated that every year SGA took information back to the Provost office so that they can improve the process each time. Alexi Bell stated she had a friend who got a science class but there were no seats in any of the labs and that it did not make sense to not have any seats left in a mandatory add on. Brittany Jones inquired about the processes behind account holds. She stated that several people had holds from the Ladd Center and that they had no idea they had a hold in the first place. It also prohibited them from registering until the problem was fixed. Julie Adkins explained that several freshman she knew could not find 12 hours because most of the general education classes were all held at the same time. Daniel Boddie seconded what Julie said and stated that most of the upper level classes were the same way. Rebekah Sweatt said that the course catalogue needs to be updated as well because several classes on VikingWeb state that you need a prerequisite but the class doesn’t actually have one. Ree informed the body that she would take this information back to the Provost office. 

Old Business
None.

New Business
None. 

Class President Reports
Senior Class President Alex Moon announced that the Senior Class would be holding a book drive from September 25th to December 1st and that there will be a box in Krannert for people to put their donations in. He said all books will be donated to the Rome/Floyd County Public Library.
Junior Class President Rebekah Sweatt announced that the Junior Class would be participating in the tailgate for the last Berry home football game. There will be pigs in a blanket and fun. The Junior class will also be participating in a service project on December 5th from 8 AM to 12 PM, which is called Christmas with Santa for young kids and teenagers who live with their grandparents. Kassie Jones informed the body that clubs could get volunteer credits for participating with the Junior Class as long as 5 people from the club participated. 
Sophomore Class Vice President Taylor Anthony and Freshman Class Vice President Alexi Bell had nothing to report.

Committee Reports 
Blake Petty and Matthew Murphy reported on Academic Council. Blake Petty announced that the council had approved ENG 200: Multiple Credit Hours, ENG 338: Anglophone Literature, mild change in course description, ENG 436: Studies in British Literature, Deleted in the Evans School. BIO 105, 180, 202, 206, 207, 303, 307, 332, 334, 335, 352, 353, 482: Course description changed to include dissections, Dual-Degree Engineering: Remove PHY 307 from requirements add PHY 321, Remove PHY 307 as prerequisite for PHY 403, Remove PHY 307, add PHY 321 as prerequisite for PHY 410 in the School of Math and Natural Sciences. 
Matthew Murphy announced that the council was looking to discuss the following: CRT 310 and 499: Approved as Writing Intensive courses in the Campbell School of Business. Changes to the Psychology Course List: Add: PSY 260 and 261: Research Methods 1 and 2, Add: PSY 362: Research Seminar in Psychology, Delete: PSY 360 and 361: Research Methods 1 and 2, Delete: PSY 250: Orientation to Psychology, Add: PSY 454: Advanced Strategies for Behavior Change, Add: PSY 352: Applied Practice in Behavior Analysis, Add: PSY 353: Single Subject Design in Applied Behavior Analysis, Add: PSY 222 Concepts/Principles of Applied Behavior Analysis, Changes to PSY major requirements: Delete 250, 360, and 361, Add 260, 261, 362 in the Charter School. Add: Major in Sports Administration. Add: KIN 303: History of Sports, KIN 340: Legal and Ethical Issues in Sports, KIN 455: Facilities and Management, KIN 461: Sports Leadership Development, KIN 462: Sports Leadership Application, KIN 493: Sports Admin. Practicum, Delete KIN 430 Sport in Contemporary Society, Add KIN 319, Sport in Contemporary Society, Delete KIN 404 Sports Admin., Add KIN 255 Sports Admin in the Kinesiology department. Change in Political Science Major, Requirement change: Remove GOV 406: Senior Seminar, Add: 400-level Research class in the Evans School. 

Rebekah Sweatt reported on Planning Council. She stated that the purpose behind the council was to advise the President and Board of Trustees on strategic planning for the school. She explained to the body that the last plan was created in 2012 and that it was now time for a new plan because accreditation was coming up for the college. Rebekah informed the body that the council was investigating a proposal for a plan that would create a 3 year graduation track for students. She insured the body that this was not a definite plan but that she would like feedback on the idea. Alex Moon asked if the cost would be the same for the students. Rebekah answered that she was unsure of what the financial side would look like. Alex Moon responded that if it costed the same, then he would do it if he could. Clay Collins second Alex Moon. Julie Adkins asked how the plan would affect the Gate Scholars. Rebekah responded that she did not know what the process would be like for them. Brittany Jones stated that she would be worried about the student doing the track because of class unity. She said they wouldn’t really have the opportunity to create a class identity. Krista Zalewski stated that plan would really limit the classes a student could take. Rebekah Sweatt informed the body that she was running low on time and that if any other students had any other comments to please email her are Rebekah.Sweatt@vikings.berry.edu. 


Announcements 
Krista Zalewski announced that KCAB would be hosting a movie night at DeSoto theatre on Broad Street. The movie is Inside Out and it starts at 9. KCAB would also be hosting Berry Busters from 9-12 in the Krannert Ballroom. There will be food, drinks, and games.
A representative from BCTC announced that Berry College Theatre Company was showing "Women in Arms", on Nov. 12-14 and 19-22. Student tickets are $5.
Lainey Battles announced that the Exchange Club was participating in a clothing drive and that boxes for people to donate would be placed around dorm lobbies. All clothes will be going to the Hospitality House. 
Alex Moon announced that Nutcracker had tickets on sale now for $10. Performances are on November 20th at 7:30pm, and November 21st at 2 pm and 7:30pm.
Rebekah Sweatt announced that the Soup Off would be on November 18th from 6:30 PM – 8 PM in the cage. 
Alex Moon, with a second from Phoebe Wilborn, moved to adjourn at 7:59 PM
